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 Kirk Smeaton Church of England Primary School      

                     
Main Street, Kirk Smeaton, Pontefract
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Tel: 01977 620497           Email: admin@kirksmeaton.n-yorks.sch.uk
In association with Went Valley Pre-School and Breakfast Club
Tel: 01977 621521

Headteacher: Mrs H Cuddy






                                                     Date: Friday, 25th September 2015
Dear Parent/Carer,
We have had a busy week in school; our focus has been to be prepared and have a positive outlook.  The children have been exceptional at preparing for lessons and also being prompt and ready for morning prayers.   Next week we will be focusing on being good friends to everyone and how we can make everyone feel special.  

We are continuously trying to improve Kirk Smeaton School; we would like your help by filling out a short survey.  The information that you provide will support the school in identifying the need for an after school childcare service and shape the service to support needs for all. Please use the link below: 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/CRTJGGR
Thank you. 
Mrs Cuddy 
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Robinwood – Eagles Visit – Monday 28th September 2015  it’s that time of the year again where we wave our year 5 /6 pupils off on their exciting Robinwood adventure! The Coach will arrive at 8.40am on Monday, 28th September to load luggage and then aims to depart promptly at 9am. On Wednesday, the Coach leaves Robinwood at approximately 2.30pm with an estimated arrival time back at School of 4pm. Obviously this is dependent on traffic and we’ll do our best to keep you informed of any delays.
If your child has any medication, please bring it with you on the morning of the visit in a clear named plastic bag and ensure you have completed a ‘permission to administrate medicine’ form at the office.

As a reminder, for those children not participating in the Robinwood visit, they are still expected to attend School as normal during these days.[image: image4.emf]Be Happy Be Happy


Flu Vaccination for Children in Years 1 and 2 – From October 2015 all children in years 1 and 2 are being offered flu vaccination through a nasal spray. Further information is being sent home with your child tonight with a consent form. Please ignore the date 1st October 2015 for the return date of the consent form; it should be 8th October 2015.The date for the vaccination has yet to be arranged with the Healthy Child Service. We will obviously notify you of the date once confirmed.
Bikeability We still have outstanding forms for this course. Please send in your completed consent forms and bicycle checklists as soon as possible, as we need to give pupil names to the trainers. If there are any girls that don’t have a helmet for the course, Mrs Robinson has kindly offered a spare one that she has. 
Pilates Class Caroline is a local fully qualified and experienced Pilates Instructor; she is starting classes at Kirk Smeaton School Hall on Tuesdays at 7pm.
If you’ve heard people talking about Pilates and wondered what it is or if it could help you, or you want to give it a try but have struggled to find anything local or convenient; contact Caroline on 07752 587600 or email caroline@flexibleexercise.co.uk to book your place. Class numbers are limited to ensure personalised tuition, so please be quick as there are just a few places remaining! 
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Parents & Friends – Fashion Show – Following the success of last year’s Fashion Show, Parents & Friends are in the process of arranging another fundraising evening. The Fashion Show is provisionally booked for Saturday, 17th October. Further information will follow nearer the time.
Bags2School – Don’t forget our next Bags2School collection is on Wednesday. Please leave any filled bags at the top of the school drive on Wednesday morning. If you’ve had a clear out and need more bags, please pop into the office for some more! – The more bags we fill the more money we get! Thank you for your support.
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World Farm Animal Day – Friday, 2nd October 2015 – Pupils are invited to dress up as a farm animal for the day on Friday, 2nd October to celebrate ‘World Farm Animal Day’. We ask that pupils pay a minimum of £1. We intend holding a themed fundraising day each half term. Money raised will be used by each class in turn for resources of their choice. All money raised from our World Farm Animal day will go towards a new CD player and shed repairs for Starfish class.
Charity Bun Sale – Well Done to Annabel & Jodie who raised an amazing £97.99 from their bun sale in aid of Bone Marrow.
World Food Week This will take place from Monday, 12th to Friday, 16th October 2015.  Each day the school cook will be preparing a meal from a different country. There will be Thai, Chinese, Indian, Italian and Mediterranean dishes. Details of the meals will follow nearer the time and we would encourage Children to try the different meals each day!
Team points- All children have been place in a team point group. The groups are; Yellow Centaurs, Blue Minotaurs, Red Dragons and Green Griffins.  Each week the children are awarded points and they are counted on a Friday.  The team with the highest score gets a cheer each week.  At the end of the term the points are counted and the team with the most points will have a cinema afternoon in the Smeaton Centre.  Good luck teams! 

This week; 

Yellow Centaurs= 82            Blue Minotaurs=  64                  Red Dragons=  101                Green Griffins= 71

Well done to the Red dragons this week.  

Attendance – Good attendance is an extremely important part of a pupil’s education and is something we monitor on a weekly basis. Each week, starting today, we are going to notify parents of various attendance figures. The percentage figures will show a) attendance to date for the whole school for this academic year b) attendance for the previous week (whole school) and c) attendance for each individual class for the previous week. 
The class with the highest percentage attendance for the previous week will be awarded a prize in our celebration assembly on a Friday! So here goes, drum roll please…..

Whole School Attendance to date – 96.72%

Whole School Attendance w/c 14.9.15 – 97% (Starfish 98.46%, Dolphins 98.33% Lions 96.88% and Eagles 98.62%)

Congratulations Eagles Class!!

Parent forum- Mrs Cuddy is holding a parent forum on Thursday 8th October at 9am.  The forum will be a chance to discuss the current photograph policy.  Please let the office know if you are interested in attending. 
Important advice to parents  It has been brought to our attention that ’illegal sweets’ referred to children as ‘spice’ are being sold to children in the Norton area. They are sold in tubes/straws and are of a sherbet consistency. They are actually some form of drug.  These are being sold to other children as young as 6 years old. We do not want to alarm parents, but thought it is something that we should share and bring to your attention.
Home/school agreement- could parents make sure that the home/school agreement is signed in planners please. 
Mrs A Marner 
Admin Officer












Church News


Harvest Festival Supper- Friday, 2nd October 2015 at 6.30pm.


There will be pie and peas, quiz and a sing-a-long.  Limited number of tickets available from Post Office or Church members.  £5.00 for adults and £2.50 for children 








Important dates for your Diary


Collective Worship with Fr Adrian                              2nd Tuesday of each month at 1pm (13/10/15)


Lions mobile library visit                                              Tuesday, 29th September 2015


Bags to school                                                                Wednesday, 30th September 


Eagles Class Residential                                                Monday, 28th September - Wednesday, 30thSeptember 


World Farm Animal Day                                               Friday, 2nd October 2015


Harvest Festival                                                             Monday, 5th October at 2.30


Informal parents evening                                             Wednesday,  7th October 2015


Parent Forum                                                                 Thursday,  8th October at 9.30


Lions Class Residential                                                  Monday, 19th – 20th October 














